_Kitz'kmeot Inuit Association
Kitikmeot Inuit Katuyikatigit
PATDC AbAS bIPBAMDC

February 1, 2010

Li Wan

Technical Advisor

Nunavut Impact Reviéw Board
29 Mitik, PO Box 1360
Cambridge Bay, NU

X0B 0CO

By e-mail: info{@nirb.ca

Re: NIRB 07EN067: Comment Réquest Regarding a Potential Exemption for Golden Bull
Resources' "SLAVE™ project proposal

Dear Mr. Wan,

KIA has reviewed Golden Bull Resources Corp.’s project proposal. Although KIA has no
concerns with the proposal, we would like fo make to following suggestions:

The proponent should:
s inform the affected community{ies);
e and hire local Inuit.

Please contact us if you have any questions.

Sincerel

Luigi Torretti, M.S., B.Comm.

Senior Environment Officer

Kitikmeot Inuit Association

Dep't of Lands, Environment & Resources
P.O Box 360

Kugluktuk, NU, X0B-0E0

Phone: (867) 982-3310

Fax: (867)982-3311



